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Newsletter   

Edition 18—3rd November 2022 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Principal’s Report 

Grounds Works 

Nearly finished!! Thank you for your patience over the 

past few weeks while we have had a new path and 

stair case built.  What an improvement this will make to 

the appearance of this area and the overall movement 

of students and visitors from the BER to the rest of the 

school. Just waiting for railings and a final clean up and 

then the fences will come down. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enrolments and grades for 2023 

Enrolments for 2023 have been very strong with 65 

new preps and several new students going to other 

grades. We will begin next year with approximately 420 

students which is fabulous. If you will not be returning 

to Tyabb next year, please let us know as we will soon 

begin working out grades.  

Please know that it is our policy not to take requests 

for particular teachers  or students unless there are 

exceptional circumstances. The placement of children  

 

into grades is a complex task and one that teachers 

put  great thought into. Teachers take in to account the 

academic and social characteristics of each child, 

friendship groups and special circumstances. These 

decisions are well thought out and will not be changed 

once allocated. I must stress again that once grades 

have been worked out and students are informed, we 

will be consistent and not make any changes.  

Parent helper morning tea 

Friday 2nd December—save the date! 

Invitations have been sent home to invite all parents 

who have helped during the year to a special thank you 

morning tea. Without the fabulous support of our 

parents throughout the year our school would not 

function as effectively. Our parents help in a variety of 

ways including School Council, PFA , classroom 

helpers, excursions, camps, electives, HPV just to 

name a few!  

All of this support is greatly appreciated. If you have 

helped in any way throughout the year no matter how 

big or small we would like you to join us for morning 

tea in the grade 5 and 6 area (BER Building) on Friday 

2nd December from 11am. Your help is very much 

appreciated, and an integral part of the smooth running 

of our fabulous school. Hoping you can find the time to 

come along and join us for a cuppa and a bite to eat. 

Booklists 

You will have already received information about book 

packs 2023. For your convenience we have set up an 

arrangement with our preferred supplier, Paper Chase 

(Office National), who can organise a complete pack 

for you based on the items requested by classroom 

teachers. As the company creates completed packs 

and buys in bulk, prices are competitive. Please follow 

the instructions on the note provided to go online to 

purchase directly from the supplier.  

Orders due in by Sunday 27th November. 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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We still have seven weeks for our students to reach 

one of these milestones and receive a certificate 

and reward. Keep reading everyone! 

Please note that grade sizes vary significantly which  will have affected the results shown in 

the graph. 
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening 

Term 4 

TERM 4  

Tuesday 8th November Walk to School Day  - New Date 

Thursday 10th November Prep Transition Session 1—Small Group 

Friday 11th November Prep Transition Session 1—Small Group 

Friday 11th November Colour Run Afternoon 

Friday 11th November Remembrance Day 

Wednesday 16th November Kaboom Junior Sports Day Prep—Grade 2 

Wednesday 16th—20th November HPV Maryborough 

Thursday 17th November Prep Transition Session 2—Colour Day 

Monday 21st November School Council Meeting 

Monday 23rd November Prep Transition Session 3—Super Hero Day 

Thursday 24th November District Triathlon 

Friday 2nd December Parent Helper Morning Tea 

Monday 5th December Grade 5 & 6 Water Safety Mornington LSC 

Tuesday 6th December Grade 5 & 6 Water Safety Mornington LSC 

Monday 12th December Grade 2 & 3 End of Year Excursion 

Tuesday 13th December Grade 4 End of Year Excursion 

Tuesday 13th December State Wide Orientation Day—Final Prep Session 

Wednesday 14th December Grade 6 Graduation 

Monday 19th December Last Day Term 3 for students - Dismissal Time 3.30pm 

Tuesday 20th December Pupil Free Curriculum Day 

PFA BUNNINGS BBQ 

The PFA will be holding a BBQ at Bunnings 

Hastings on Saturday 5th November. We 

would love some volunteers to help on the 

day. If you are able to help, please email      

jantina.forecast@education.vic.gov.au Or 

come along on the day and purchase a        

sausage and a drink.  Thank you PFA Team 
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            Welfare 

Walk To School 

2022 

Join Mr Davies, Ms Grinsted and 

other teachers on Tuesday Morning, 

November 8th at 8:15am. 

Get Mum or Dad to drop you off at 

the front grassed area of the Tyabb 

Fly Inn and walk to school with us. 

Mums and Dads are welcome to join 

us as well. 
** please note if the weather is poor on the 

morning of this walk, Mr Davies will be there but 

will be directing people to head to school. 

Walk to School is back for 2022 and we can’t wait 

to get walking, riding and scooting to and from 

school!   

Every October (please note due to weather this is 

now happening in November) Walk to School 

encourages Victorian primary school kids to walk, 

ride or scoot to and from school. It’s a great way 

to help students learn healthy habits and achieve 

the recommended 60 minutes of physical activity, 

every day.  

Along with the health benefits, walking to school 

has benefits for the whole community. It reduces 

traffic congestion, saves on parking, helps us 

connect with family and friends and even saves 

the environment!    

There are so many great reasons to participate in 

Walk to School this October/November.  

Due to COVID the last 2 years, we have been 

unable to host this event and are looking forward 

to hosting it again this year. 

On Tuesday 8th November a number of staff 

members will be meeting any students who want 

to participate in the Walk To School program at 

the front of the Tyabb Fly Inn. It is very important 

that students who are participating in this event 

arrive at the meeting point AT 8:15am . If you 

arrive any later than this we will be gone and you 

will need to be driven to school. 

By walking to school with us your name will go 

into a draw to possibly win one of the 3 prizes 

that will be on offer. The winners will be 

announced at the next assembly. 
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LATE ARRIVAL TO SCHOOL 

Thankyou to those families who are regularly on time to school. This gives your child/children a smooth start 

to the day and a chance to socialise with their friends in the yard prior to settling down for their day of  

learning.  

Below is information regarding the impact of late arrival to school.  

What impact does being late have on the student?  

Students who are late miss a lot of instructions and information about what is happening, not to mention 
important learning sessions. This means that they have to catch up somehow. Students also miss out on 
catching up with their friends in the playground before school. Students can feel unsettled, disorganized and 
unhappy for the rest of the day and it can take them some time to complete and understand the work that 
they have missed. It’s similar to being late to see a movie and not being able to understand what’s            
happening because you have missed out on who the characters are and what the plot is.  
 

How does it affect the other students in the class?  

Students who are late have an unsettling effect on the rest of the class. Because not all late students arrive 
at once, the interruptions go on until the last student is settled. Students who are late often have things that 
need to be done prior to them joining the class and this causes even more disruption. Sometimes other    
students have to wait to get the teachers’ attention and important issues can be forgotten.  
 

Why does student lateness cause difficulties for the teacher?  

 

The teacher has a certain amount of material and activities to cover each lesson. Also, organizational issues 
are usually dealt with at the beginning of the day. Teachers can become increasingly frustrated when late 
students continually and repeatedly interrupt their planned routines, as they have to stop teaching to deal 
with the issues involved.  

 

We are all human. Cars can beak down and unexpected situations can occur. We know that family morning 
routines are not always straightforward. If you are experiencing problems, speak to us, as we may be able to 
offer suggestions to help.  

We are happy to accept that students will be late on the odd occasion because of unforeseen circumstances. 
However, arriving late on a regular basis is not acceptable  

Remember  

A student who is half an hour late each day misses the equivalent of 16.6 days of learning each year. 

 

  

  

            Welfare 
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                                                                        Star Students 

PA Taite 

PB Annie 

PC Miller 

1A Chantal 

1B Indi 

1C Hugh 

2A Heidi 

2B Ed 

2C Archie 

3A Chloe 

3B Finn 

34A Lachlan 

4A Logan 

4B Angus 

5A Sophie 

5B Grace 

6A Chloe 

6B Ruby 

PA Archer 

PB Alby 

PC Archer 

1A Eli 

1B Connor 

1C Riley 

2A Flynn 

2B Mason 

2C Otis 

3A Mila 

3B Jack 

34A Tex 

4A Leo 

4B Dylan 

5A Savannah 

5B Ava 

6A Ruby 

6B Harriet 
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         Classroom Capers 

Over the past few weeks Grade 3 have been learning all things fractions and how to identify 

fractions as part of a whole. We also learnt the terminology including numerator,                 

denominator, halves, thirds, quarters and improper. Students used chalk to draw their     

fractions outside and dominoes and whiteboards to practice writing fractions. The most fun 

was had when students worked in groups to complete great investigations with smarties. 

Colourful posters were made which showed their learning with tally marks, dot and bar 

graphs, tens frames and fractions.  
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Curriculum Corner 

 

Music education has 

physical, mental and 

cross-curricular learning 

benefits for young 

learners. 

Music ignites all areas of child 

development. Listening to music, 

responding to music and creating music 

helps students in areas of numeracy, 

literacy and social-emotional skills.   

Music stimulates the brain and helps 

the body and mind work together.   

Simply singing a new song exposes a 

student to a large variety of vocabulary 

in a short period of time. 

     

What happens when you sing? 

 Increased levels of oxytocin and 

endorphins, helping to ease fear and 

anxiety 

 Decreased levels of cortisol, helping 

to reduce stress 

 Improved blood flow throughout the 

body, promoting mental clarity and 

concentration 

 

  

 

 

 

Happy Faces at Choir Rehearsals            
  

Bright and 

colourful 

Boomwhackers helping grade 2 and 

3 students understand pitch and 

composition. 

 

“What I have in my heart and 

soul must find its way out. 

That’s the reason for music.” 

Ludwig van Beethoven 
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         Specialist News 

BOOK FAIR IS COMING AGAIN 

Buy one- get one free for the library  

Term Four. Monday November 28th - Thursday     

December 1st 
Scholastic Book fair will run from Monday 28th November until Thursday 1st December in the BER. 

Book sales will be from 8.30am until 9.00am and from 3.30pm until 4.00pm each day. 

Children will have a chance to preview the books available on Friday November the 25th and may bring 

home a wish list sheet. 

Encourage a love of reading within your child and support our school by coming along and spending a 

few dollars. This is a fundraising event for our school library, this time when you buy a book you can 

get a free book of equal or lesser value to donate to our library. Children can bring cash to purchase or 

alternatively you can come along with your child and we can take credit card payments at the office. 

 

Sharon Wright- book fair co-ordinator. 
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November 

PREP 
Logan 
Sage 

Isabelle 
Penny 
Oliver 
James 

GRADE ONE 
Stevie 

Connor 
Arjuna 

GRADE TWO 
Rogue 
Indi 

Zachary 
Thomas 
Jazmine 

Leni 
 GRADE THREE 

Mila 
Jai 

Bodhi 
Ryder 
Duke 
Benny 
Finn 

Jasmine 

Isla 

GRADE FOUR 
Ruby 

Leo 

Liam 
Oliver 

Addison 

GRADE FIVE 

Chloe  
Harlow 

 GRADE SIX 

Crib Point Community Market 
Saturday November 12th 
9am to 1pm 
 
An opportunity to find unique Xmas gifts and meet a      
children’s author. 
 
INDOOR & OUTDOOR STALLS 
New stalls added: Bakery, novelty candles, baby’s silicon 
products, book folding. 
Handmade: jewellery, cards, aprons, kids’ clothes, soaps, 
pens, fretwork, knitted items, heat packs and decoupage. 
Eggs, potatoes, plants, eco-friendly products, upcycled 
products. 
Cribby Koala Treasure Hunt, Devonshire Teas, coffee van. 
 
 
Proceeds go to the Crib Point Community House and     
community programs 
Location: Crib Point Community House, 7 Park Rd, Crib 
Point  
Email: market@cpch.org.au 
Ph: 59839888 
 
Thank you, 
On behalf of the Crib Point  Community House Market  
committee 

mailto:market@cpch.org.au
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Community News 
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